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Letter dated 29 November 2024 from the President of the 

Security Council addressed to the Secretary-General  
 

 

 The Security Council has expressed deep concern at the current 

multidimensional political, security, economic and humanitarian crisis in Haiti and 

also taken note of the letter dated 21 October 2024 from the President of the 

Transitional Presidential Council of Haiti addressed to the Secretary-General 

(S/2024/765, annex).  

 The members of the Security Council request you to provide, for their 

consideration, within the next 60 to 90 days and in consultation with all relevant 

Haitian stakeholders, the Multinational Security Support Mission, regional and 

international stakeholders, including Council members, the United Nations Integrated 

Office in Haiti and the United Nations country team in Haiti, a comprehensive 

assessment of the current Haiti context and ongoing United Nations and international 

efforts, together with strategic-level recommendations with a full range of options for 

the possible role that the United Nations can play in this regard, incorporating lessons 

learned from previous United Nations missions, political developments in Haiti and 

the current Multinational Security Support Mission, with a view to a long-term 

perspective to sustain security and stability in Haiti, addressing the root causes of the 

crisis. 

 

 

(Signed) Barbara Woodward  

President of the Security Council  

 

https://undocs.org/en/S/2024/765

